
CHESS NOTES   26.12.13   Peter Sherlock 
 
Lincolnshire’s team in the Minor Counties competiti on were 
in action recently when Derbyshire were the visitor s to the 
nicely appointed atrium on the Lindum Business Park  in 
North Hykeham. Having lost to Nottinghamshire in th e first 
match of the Midland Counties East zone Lincolnshir e needed 
a result to avoid an early exit from the competitio n. 
 
Lincolnshire captain Nigel Birtwistle has put toget her a 
good squad of players over the last few season reac hing the 
national semi-finals a couple of times and it is Ni gel’s 
game that is featured this week. Nigel was paired a s white 
on board 2 against Trevor Bould from Burton and we pick up 
the game after Trevor has just played 22. ...Bc6 (s ee 
diagram) with the game materially equal but with bl ack 
having an isolated pawn on d4. 
 
Nigel played 23. Rc5 depriving the pawn of the quee n’s 
protection 23. ...Bxg2 24. Kxg2 Ng6 25. Rxd4 Nxf4 2 6. Rxf4 
winning the pawn and now black’s pawn on f5 is in d anger 
26. ...Rxe2 27. Qf3 Ree8 28. Rcxf5 maintaining the pawn 
advantage 28. ...Rxf5 29. Rxf5 h6 30. Rf7 Rb8 31. h 5 Qb5 
32. g4 b6 33. Qf5 Qe2 34. Qg6 Qe5 35. Qf5 Qe2 36. Q f3 Qb5 
37. Kg3 Rd8 38. Rf8+ Rxf8 39. Qxf8+ Kh7 40. Qf5+ Qx f5 41. 
gxf5 and after some cat and mouse play the major pi eces are 
off the board and Nigel pressed home his pawn advan tage. 
 
Wins also for Joe Kilshaw from Grimsby, Ivan David from 
Grantham, Alastair Summers from Peterborough, Denis  
Georgiou from Scunthorpe and a default on board 16 together 
with 6 draws saw Lincolnshire home 9-7. 
 
The very best for the New Year from Lincoln Chess C lub who 
play at the RAOB Club, 58 South Park on Wednesdays at 
7.30pm. www.lincolnchessclub.co.uk  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
  


